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On December 15, 2018, members of WFWP Brazil gathered at the Convention Center Hotel in Sorocaba 

for its annual Convention. 

 

The meeting was attended by women leaders, among WFWP state leaders, missionaries, Home Group 

leaders and members. 

 

Mrs. Onnan, president of the organization, began the meeting with words of greeting and thanks for the 

presence of all and offered gifts to the women participants. In Following she talks about the importance of 

WFWP's activities to create an environment for witnessing, the importance of various social activities, 

contacts with women leaders in society, and activities in partnerships with various NGOs. 

 

She gave also internal guidance on strategies to achieve victory in witnessing activities, Home Group and 

Heavenly Tribal Messiah, with an emphasis on fulfilling the responsibility of maintaining the tradition of 

Hoon Dok Hae every day. 

 

At this meeting the women leaders had the opportunity to present their reports on the activities developed 

in 2018, and many activities have been reported with respect to various women's policy area and outreach 

in society as well as organizations have come close and worked together with the WFWP's activities. 

Thus, there were many from various regions: Mrs. Yolanda Almeida, WFWP leader of the city of 

Brumado-BA, Mrs. Célia Zaduski, leader of the state of Paraná, Mrs. Ilda Zampiva of Rio Grande do Sul, 

Mrs. Lúcia Souza of Rio de Janeiro and Vice-President of WFWP, Mrs. Sheila Santos, presented the 

reports of the activities. 

 

On this occasion each leader can share their experiences and feel motivated and determined for the work 

of the coming year of 2019. 


